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Dear 

Response to your request for official information 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) on 15 February 2021. 

"1. Has the mRNA Spike protein antibody been researched and tested in New Zealand 
independently to see if it will destroy lung tissue (by the FAG segment of the antibody 
releasing mRNA into the lungs) as seen in previous historical Coronavirus vaccine animal 
trials? 
2. Has the mRNA Spike protein antibody been researched and tested in New Zealand 
independently to see if it will be inserted into human cells via a Trojan Horse Mechanism and 
make it replicate over and over without being able to turn it off? 
3. Has the mRNA spike protein antibody been researched and tested in New Zealand to see if 
it will "shut" off M2 anti-inflammatory macrophages and prevent the natural removal of toxic 
debris and the SARS Co V 2 Virus, other viruses and bacteria? 
4. What independent studies has the New Zealand Government done regarding the activation 
process of antibody dependent enhancement and accelerated autoimmune diseases when re­
exposed to SARS Co V 2 and other Corona Viruses after a person has been vaccinated by 
COVID 19 Vaccines?" 

The Ministry of Health (the Ministry) does not hold any information relating to your request, as it does 
not conduct these studies. This work is carried out by independent laboratories, biomedical research 
institutes or universities. To view the latest COVID-19 research, please visit: 
pubmed.ncbi.nlm.nih.qov/. As the Ministry does not hold the information sought, I am refusing your 
request under section 18(g) of the Act. 

Under section 28(3) of the Act you have the right to ask the Ombudsman to review any decisions 
made under this request. The Ombudsman may be contacted by email at: 
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz or by calling 0800 802 602. 

Please note that this response, with your personal details removed, may be published on the 
Ministry website at: www.health.govt.nz/about-ministry/information-releases/responses-official-
information-act-r ests. 

Mathew Par 
Programme Director 
COVID-19 Immunisation 




